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A.:L.: 6014
From the East
If you are like me, this week has snuck up on you! One day we are dealing with 18-20 days of temps over 100 during a long hot summer to suddenly waking to a September morning where we are all reaching for our jackets- and now, our first meeting of September! In many ways, I have not taken the summer off, after all, our installation was not held until mid-July and the Valley of Kennewick, Scottish Rite Dinner and a Movie continued the 4th Tuesday of the month through the summer as well. As Grand Standard Bearer for the Grand Lodge, I was able to participate in the 100 year rededication of the Millwood lodge in Spokane around the first of August. Columbia Basin Shrine Club as well and Masada Shrine and along with El Katif Shrine participated in a variety of parades throughout the summer including the Benton County Fair Parade where the Kennewick Lodge hosted a luncheon for participants and provided the back lot for vehicles and bikes. On August 16th, I hosted a Leadership dinner for the newly elected and appointed officers of Kennewick Lodge as well. Finally, the Kennewick Lodge was chosen for the special memorial service for our beloved brother George Rieck on the 30th of August and we hosted over 150 guests for the service and the luncheon. Our chaplain, Bro. Jim Door, who also serves as the Illustrious Personal Representative of the Grand Inspector general for the State of Washington Scottish Rite and his team performed the heart of the memorial with the Rose Croix Service. Dignitaries from all over the state were in attendance as a tribute to George’s many years of service to many concordant bodies and many of those guests commented on the improvements to the lodge as well since their last visit. The summer was filled with masonic activities!

In many ways, our lodges imitate the school system we grew up with, beginning a new year in September and ending in June. As we begin again, there is always the excitement of new positions, new experiences to share and a hope for new opportunities for the lodge to learn and to grow. As I met with the new officers to discuss expectations and future potential plans, I was gratified by the excellent line who will take the roles to lead the lodge through the year. My efforts this year in particular is to help blur the “yearly lines” and begin to work on more long-range planning so that good energy started in one year can flow into the next more readily. The officers brainstormed ideas that we now will share and expand upon to develop the nuts and bolts to turn these ideas and dreams into workable plans. Input from the entire lodge will also be solicited and plans for general planning afternoons are in the works for anyone who would wish to participate as the year continues. We will be prioritizing this list according to critical need down to preference. They range from financial concerns to community outreach to membership, etc. There are no magic bullets to bring success to the lodge we imagine having in the years to come. It will take working the plan until the goals are accomplished, being flexible to what works and doesn’t work, and staying firm on those things that we know must be strategically addressed.

My leadership slogan for the year will be simple: “if you are going to wear the jersey, then you are needed in the game”. In other words, it’s too easy to watch things happen and there is not one of us who cannot contribute in some way for the good of the order and this lodge in particular. My efforts will be to paint the targets so clearly for everyone that they will be hard to miss and to provide each of you with the necessary tools to find success in whatever our collective efforts might be this coming year and most importantly, to listen to you earnestly and know that in the end the best leader is a servant leader.

Our lodge(s) in general and Kennewick included is at a critical crossroads in need of the full support and attention of every member. At the same time, I am proud to say that Kennewick Lodge 153 , due to the excellent leadership that has come before, and the quality of the membership today, is in an excellent position to create a very bright future indeed. I hope you will join me this “school year” and bring your all to each meeting and to each endeavor that we collectively agree to accomplish and continue this year with the momentum we have gained a good reputation for in the past. Let’s begin with the idea list created at the leadership Dinner.  Here are the 20 comments captured during the Leadership meeting August 16th: 

1. Focus on bringing in 12-15 new members this year

2. Consider increasing our outreach/visibility to the community or public at large- better PR

3. Focus on our lost members including those who have just recently received their first degree and stalled or not been followed up with

4. Find out where our members are: i.e., brothers who are on the books who don’t come, brothers that have stopped coming, brothers that started degrees and quit coming

5. Reactivating a women’s fundraising group made up of the wives of the leadership team but also those other women who wish to contribute

6. Create new fundraising opportunities for the lodge

7. Have more social events at the Lodge for the lodge members

8. Include more blue lodge activities with concordant body activities

9. Work more with other lodges

10. Consider becoming more active with the Masters, Wardens and Secretaries Club

11. Officers wives consider meeting socially or with crafts

12. Focus more on esoteric teachings of the fraternity

13. Spread out responsibilities for “the good of the Order” 5 minute talks to more masons than just a few

14. Get the trestle board up and running on a regular basis along with the Web

15. Get more brothers trained in replacing other brothers who have learned charges and rituals.

16. Be more active in what we are already doing

17. Get involved in more community events

18. Increase social media involvement and make better use of this growing resource

19. Consider the mystique of masonry as a means of enticing younger members to its mysteries and come up with ways of making masonry relevant and meaningful to younger potential candidates

20. Create a reoccurring or annual event in the community that would be a fundraiser that could be split between the Lodge and a charity, i.e., Bikes for Books, etc.

My father had a series of “rules of thumb” that he taught us growing up. The one I would like to share in this trestle board to begin the new year is this: “If everyone were doing what I am doing would the world be a better place or a worse place.” I have found that this question brings whatever circumstances I find myself in back to square and I ask you to consider adopting it to the lodge. Throughout this new year filled with challenges and fun, let’s not forget to treat each other the way we would like to be treated, endeavor to aid one another in our mutual efforts and defend each other’s characters. Everyone’s perspective and contribution has value and should be valued. Make every comment we make in our idle time with others be positive and never let negative gossip or comments pass through our lips. No one is perfect and we all make mistakes and we must be quick to forgive and defend our brothers when we err. Masonry is an oasis brothers. Our fraternity lives by what has become an almost foreign set of rules from the world at large who are quick to speak ill of one another and care little for equity. Within our walls we have the opportunity to create the world we want and the world we know we wish to live in and not only enjoy that world but be that “shining city on a hill” and a living example of how the world at large could live if they only would. Who knows but that our example could make the difference one witness at a time.

I look forward to serving each of you in this coming year. 
Most Fraternally,

WM John

From the Secretary’s Desk:
Welcome back, Brothers, from a very hot summer. I’m looking forward to our continuing the good works we’ve started and starting new ones. Right at the top of our list of goals for the years to come is membership and this time of the year is critical to our lodge as we address membership dues and the annual Grand Lodge assessment. The assessment has increased to $23.00 per active Master Mason for the 2015 calendar year. As per our lodge by-laws, this assessment is in addition to our lodge dues of $100.00. Each Master Mason who is a member of Kennewick Lodge will soon receive a request for remittance of dues and assessments in the total of $123.00 for 2015. According to the Washington Masonic Code (WMC), members are required to pay the dues and assessments by December 31st of 2014. 

It’s important to understand that the WMC now requires that those members who have not paid their dues OR ASSESSMENTS must be removed from the rolls of the lodge for Non-Payment of Dues (NPD) until such time as the owed amount has been paid.
Since I have been secretary, we have not removed any member for NPD because I did not trust the payment records enough to take such a drastic step. Dropping a member NPD effectively makes the person a non-mason and removes all his rights and privileges as a Mason. It is a serious step.

I now have two full years of payment records that I trust and I will be offering to the lodge a list of members who are behind in their dues or assessment payments with the expectation that a committee will be formed to investigate the reasons for NPD and ensure each member has a chance to recover from this.
Fraternally,

WB Larry Smith

Special events at our and other Lodges and Concordant  bodies:



Masonic Lunch 3rd Thursday each month, 11:30 Old Country Buffet, Kennewick



Masonic Breakfast 1st Friday each month 8:00 AM Country Gentleman, Kennewick

Temple Board Meeting 1st Wed each month at 6:30. All are encouraged to attend.
                                     Kennewick Lodge #153 Officers
Worshipful Master

WB John Lawson
Senior Warden

 
Dave Husted
Junior Warden


Robert Morrow
Treasurer




VWB Allen Smith

Secretary





WB Larry Smith
Senior Deacon


Gary Key
Junior Deacon


Jeff Meyer
Senior Steward


Bob Brockman
Junior Steward


Randy Muto
Marshall





Corky Roberts
Chaplain





Jim Door

Tyler






VWB Gene Spaulding

District 23 Lodges

Euclid Lodge #125


1229 Bennett Ave, Prosser



2nd & 4th Thursday, 7:00 PM 


(509) 786-4010

Sunnyside Lodge #138      
6th & Harrison, Sunnyside



4th Tuesday, 7:30 PM





(509) 839-0241
Pasco Lodge #173 


1811 West Sylvester, 
Pasco



1st & 3rd Tuesday, 7:30 PM



(509) 547-4506

Grandview Lodge #191

207 Ash Ave, Grandview




1st & 3rd Monday, 7:00 PM



(509) 882-6432
Benton Lodge #277


2nd & Alma, Benton City




1st & 3rd Thursdays, 7:00 PM


(509) 588-3358

Richland Lodge #283


412 Thayer Drive, Richland



1st & 3rd Monday, 7:30 PM



(509) 627-2918

Other Lodges in the Area
Pioneer Lodge #39


1811 West Sylvester, 
Pasco






2nd & 4th Saturday, 8:00 AM

(509) 547-4506
Tuscan Lodge #136


720  7th   Street, Umatilla OR





2nd Monday, 7:00 PM



(541) 922-5091

Hermiston Lodge #138       200 West Orchard Ave, Hermiston , OR


1st  &  3rd Tuesday, 8:00 PM

(541) 567-5857
Umatilla Lodge #40


20 South DuPont St, Echo, OR




2nd Tuesday, 7:00 PM



(541) 567-5930
Concordant Bodies

Valley of Kennewick, Scottish Rite




















2nd & 4th Tuesday, 7:30 PM
Alma Chapter #100, Order of Eastern Star



















1st Tuesday, 7:30 PM
Kennewick Court of Amaranth #78






             4th Saturday, 2nd Saturday, November & December, 5:00 PM
Youth Groups
Kennewick Assembly #66, Rainbow for Girls















1st & 3rd  Monday, 7:00 PM

Kennewick Bethel #46, Job’s Daughters

















2nd & 4th Monday, 7:00 PM

V.S. Bayne Chapter, Order of DeMolay





Richland Lodge







1st & 3rd Tuesday, 7:00 PM
We are sending out the Trestleboard electronically!! Provide your email address so we may continue to communicate with you. Send it to: lodge153mail@yahoo.com.  Also, visit our website for events at the Lodge.  You will also be able to read the latest Trestleboard on our website: http://www.lodge153.org
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